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Internal Revenue Service, Treasury § 1.669(a)–1 

undistributed capital gain from 1975. 
Such distribution is deemed to consist 
of long-term gain of $1,766.67 and short- 
term gain of $883.33. The taxes deemed 
distributed of $350 consist of long-term 
gain of $233.33 and short-term gain of 
$116.67. 

[T.D. 7204, 37 FR 17157, Aug. 25, 1972] 

§ 1.669(f)–2A Exception for capital gain 
distributions from certain trusts. 

(a) General rule. If a capital gain dis-
tribution is paid, credited, or required 
to be distributed before January 1, 1973, 
from a trust that was in existence on 
December 31, 1969, section 669 shall not 
apply and no tax shall be imposed on 
such capital gain distribution under 
section 668(a)(3). If capital gain dis-
tributions from more than one such 
trust are paid, credited, or required to 
be distributed to a beneficiary before 
January 1, 1973, the exception under 
the preceding sentence shall apply only 
to the capital gain distributions from 
one of the trusts. The beneficiary shall 
indicate on his income tax return for 
the taxable year in which the distribu-
tion would otherwise be included in in-
come under section 668(a) the trust to 
which the exception provided by this 
section shall apply. 

(b) Special rule for section 2056(b)(5) 
trust. A capital gain distribution paid, 
credited, or required to be distributed 
by a trust that qualifies under section 
2056(b)(5) of the Code (commonly 
known as a ‘‘marital deduction trust’’) 
to a surviving spouse shall, in general, 
not be taxed under section 668(a)(3) 
since such a trust is required to dis-
tribute all of its income annually or 
more often. See section 2056(b)(5) and 
the regulations thereunder. 

(c) Effect of exception. If this section 
applies to a capital gain distribution 
from a trust, such distribution shall re-
duce the undistributed capital gain of 
the trust. Since section 669 does not 
apply to such capital gain distribution, 
no amount of taxes paid by the trust 
attributable to such capital gain dis-
tribution are deemed distributed under 
section 669 (d) and (e). 

[T.D. 7204, 37 FR 17157, Aug. 25, 1972] 

§ 1.669(a)–1 Limitation on tax. 
(a) In general. Section 669 provides 

that, at the election of a beneficiary 
who is a U.S. person (as defined in sec-
tion 7701(a)(30)) and who satisfies the 
requirements of section 669(b) (that 
certain information with respect to the 
operation and accounts of the trust be 
supplied), the tax attributable to the 
amounts treated under section 668(a) as 
having been received by him, from a 
foreign trust created by a U.S. person, 
on the last day of a preceding taxable 
year of the trust shall not be greater 
than the tax computed under section 
669(a)(1)(A) (the computation under 
this provision will hereinafter be re-
ferred to as the ‘‘exact throwback’’ 
method) or under section 669(a)(1)(B) 
(the computation under this provision 
will hereinafter be referred to as the 
‘‘short-cut throwback’’ method). This 
election of the beneficiary with respect 
to the taxable year of the beneficiary 
in which the distribution is made shall 
be made with the district director be-
fore the expiration of the period of lim-
itations for assessment provided in sec-
tion 6501 for such taxable year. 

(b) Where no election is made. If the 
beneficiary does not make the election 
provided in section 669(a) in the man-
ner required in section 669(b) and 
§ 1.669(b)–2, or furnish the information 
with respect to the operation and ac-
counts of the foreign trust created by a 
U.S. person required by section 669(b) 
and § 1.669(b)–1, the tax on an accumu-
lation distribution treated under sec-
tion 668(a) as having been received by 
him from such foreign trust on the last 
day of a preceding taxable year of the 
trust shall be computed without ref-
erence to section 668 or 669. In such 
case, the entire accumulation distribu-
tion will be included in the gross in-
come of the beneficiary in the year in 
which it is paid, credited, or required 
to be distributed, and tax for such year 
will be computed on the basis of the 
beneficiary’s total taxable income for 
the year after taking into account such 
inclusion in gross income. 

(c) Year for which tax is payable. The 
tax, regardless of the manner in which 
computed, of the beneficiary which is 
attributable to an accumulation dis-
tribution is imposed on the beneficiary 
for the taxable year of the beneficiary 
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in which the accumulation distribution 
is made to him unless the taxable year 
of the beneficiary is different from that 
of the trust. See section 662(c) and 
§ 1.662(c)–1. 

[T.D. 6989, 34 FR 738, Jan. 17, 1969] 

§ 1.669(a)–2 Rules applicable to section 
669 computations. 

(a) In general. (1) Section 668(a) pro-
vides that the total of the amounts 
treated under section 666 as having 
been distributed by the foreign trust 
created by a U.S. person on the last 
day of a preceding taxable year of such 
trust shall be included in the gross in-
come of the beneficiary or the bene-
ficiaries who are U.S. persons receiving 
them. The total of such amounts is in-
cludible in the gross income of each 
beneficiary to the extent the amount 
would have been included in his gross 
income under section 662 (a)(2) and (b) 
if the total had actually been paid by 
the trust on the last day of such pre-
ceding taxable year. The total is in-
cluded in the gross income of the bene-
ficiary for the taxable year of the bene-
ficiary in which such amounts are in 
fact paid, credited, or required to be 
distributed unless the taxable year of 
the beneficiary differs from the taxable 
year of the trust (see section 662(c) and 
§ 1.662(c)–1). The character of the 
amounts treated as received by a bene-
ficiary in prior taxable years, including 
taxes deemed distributed, in the hands 
of the beneficiary is determined by the 
rules contained in section 662(b) and 
§§ 1.662(b)–1 and 1.662(b)–2. 

(2) The total of the amounts treated 
under section 666 as having been dis-
tributed by the trust on the last day of 
a preceding taxable year of the trust 
are included as prescribed in subpara-
graph (1) of this paragraph in the gross 
income of the beneficiary even though 
as of that day the beneficiary would 
not have been entitled to receive them 
had they actually been distributed on 
that day. 

(3) Any deduction allowed to the 
trust in computing distributable net 
income for a preceding taxable year 
(such as depreciation, depletion, etc.) 
is not deemed allocable to a bene-
ficiary because of the amounts in-
cluded in a beneficiary’s gross income 
under this section since the deduction 

has already been utilized in reducing 
the amount included in the bene-
ficiary’s income. 

(b) Allocation among beneficiaries of a 
foreign trust. Where there is more than 
one beneficiary the portion of the total 
amount includible in gross income 
under paragraph (a) of this section 
which is includible in the gross income 
of a beneficiary who is a U.S. person is 
based upon the ratio determined under 
the second sentence of section 662(a)(2) 
for the taxable year in which distrib-
uted (and not for the preceding taxable 
year). This paragraph may be illus-
trated by the example in § 1.668(a)–2. 

(c) Treatment of income taxes paid by 
the trust—(1) Current distributions. The 
income taxes imposed by the provisions 
of section 871 on the income of a for-
eign trust created by a U.S. person 
shall be included in the gross income of 
the beneficiary, who is a U.S. person, 
for the taxable year in which such in-
come is paid, credited, or required to be 
distributed to the beneficiary. 

(2) Accumulation distribution. (i) If an 
accumulation distribution is deemed 
under § 1.666(a)–1 to be distributed on 
the last day of a preceding taxable year 
and the amount is not less than the un-
distributed net income for such pre-
ceding taxable year, then an additional 
amount equal to the taxes imposed on 
the trust pursuant to the provisions of 
section 871 for such preceding taxable 
year is likewise deemed distributed 
under section 661(a)(2). 

(ii) If an accumulation distribution is 
deemed under § 1.666(a)–1 to be distrib-
uted on the last day of a preceding tax-
able year and the amount is less than 
the undistributed net income for such 
preceding taxable year, then an addi-
tional amount (representing taxes) is 
likewise deemed distributed under sec-
tion 661(a)(2). The additional amount is 
equal to the taxes imposed on the trust 
pursuant to the provisions of section 
871 for such preceding taxable year, 
multiplied by the fraction the numer-
ator of which is the amount of the ac-
cumulation distribution attributable 
to such preceding taxable year and the 
denominator of which is the undistrib-
uted net income for such preceding tax-
able year. 

(3) Credits under sections 32 and 668(b). 
Credit under section 32 is allowable to 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 18:05 Apr 27, 2012 Jkt 226093 PO 00000 Frm 00274 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\26\26V8 ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2012-05-10T02:51:53-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




